
Rim Country Classic Auto Club 

August 5, 2020 

Minutes 
 

Pledge of Allegiance 
Welcome:  All Members/New Members & Guests:  Steve Fowler, President introduced and welcomed Ken 

Hillery and his wife.  Steve and Ken both taught at CAC in Casa Grande.  Any other visitors?  Mike Duward 

has lived in Payson for 10 years and will be retiring next year. Steve Dejackamo  has a 55 Stude and a 51 Rat 

Rod. 

Under the Weather: Kay Isham is recovering from a fall.  Gary York, a previous member, passed away. 

Minutes:  Jo Johnson read the minutes from the July 1, 2020 meeting. Approved as read. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Tina Dychkowski/ Read by Steve Fowler, President  

Club Acct: Starting Balance: $3,428,97  P.O. Box Rental -$118.00 

        PR Exp  -$  31.77 

VP Exp.  -$  21.62 

Refund/Awards + $ 40.00 

  Ending Balance $3.340.82 

Show Acct: No Change  $2.226.18 

Approved as Read. 

Car Show Update:  Paul Renaud let everyone know that there will be no 2020 Car Show.  We are going with 

Plan B-Payson Invasion Cruise.  Clubs from the Valley will be invited. We will post on our RCCAC Facebook 

page and send out flyers.  We are hoping for 100 plus cars.  The Committee will get the logistics ironed out.  

There will be various locations to park, a poker run and games/activities, fan belt throw over cones and possibly 

an open header contest.  No Burger Burn - No car show = no cooties.  If any of you have any suggestions please 

share with me.  Any questions - none. 

Activities Coordinator: Sue Renaud  

Aug. 7th  Mike’s Fish and Chips this Friday 4:30 pm. 

Aug 15th Choice Auto 9-11, doughnuts and coffee and exploring or buying cars.   

August 19th Movie Night- Outdoor - Big Screen Steve and Margie Fowler are hosting.  Bring your own chairs 

and fuzzy slippers.  Popcorn supplied, bring your own pop, no alcohol. 

Facebook page Rim Country Classic Auto Club - spelled out. Would members like to have their picture posted 

with their car(s)?   Doug Grammeter in Round Valley has parts for chevys and lots of miscellaneous items for 

sale.  September activities: Lunch at Happy Jack.  I will need to contact the manager/owner to get additional 

info and inquire about the facility. I will let you know what I find out.  Fall Fling Baked Bean Off and cookie 

contest.  More info to come. 

Old/ New Business from the floor: Sam Schwalm asked if club members are interested in participating in our 

annual drive a Vet to Lunch on November 11th.  It is usually set up at the end of August with the TOP 

sponsoring the event. Does anyone know if the Casino is open?  We will  have to contact the TOP.  Sue 

volunteered to help Sam.  It was decided that the club will make plans for the event and if it is cancelled 

because of Covid-19 there is no harm done. 

Steve Fowler stated that the SEMA Car Show was cancelled.  Steve Rang let everyone know that Ken 

Gunderson is selling his car.  Donna Turner is having a yard sale on Cedar on Friday and Saturday.  

50/50 Raffle:  None 

Humor:  Larry Bertram   

September Meeting: Green Valley Park at 6:30/Sept Covid Cruise at 5:30. 

Meeting Adjourned. 
 

 


